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SG 16 would like to thank members of the Video Quality Experts Group (VQEG) for their participation in the recent ITU-T workshop on Video and Image Coding Applications (VICA) organized by SG 16. We would especially like to thank those who presented material in the workshop.

During the open discussion session at the end of the workshop, there was discussion regarding the many areas of common interest between the work of the video coding experts group (VCEG – which is formally Q.6/16) and the work of VQEG. In particular, it was noted that VQEG are developing tools and methodologies that are primarily intended for the assessment of multimedia systems and that this work could be useful for the design, optimization, and assessment of video coding methods.

We would therefore like to explore ways in which Q.6/16 can work more closely with VQEG. We believe that such cooperation could provide Q.6/16 with a greater opportunity to utilize the tools and methodologies being developed by VQEG, and could ensure that such tools are optimally aligned with current and future developments in video coding technology. In particular, we would like to invite VQEG to work with SG 16 to see if it is possible to co-locate one or more future VQEG and VCEG meetings.
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